
 

 

Construction update  
December 2023/January 2024 
 
There will be a pause on works on site from 
Thursday 21 December, with trades returning on 
Wednesday 10 January 2024.  

Authorities 

South East Water will be undertaking works 
along Southbank Boulevard between Kavanagh 
and Sturt Streets.  

This will take place from Monday 4 December 
until Wednesday 20 December, between 7am 
and 5pm.  

What to expect: 
• Lane closures at the intersection of 

Southbank Boulevard and Kavanagh 
Street during work hours 

• Bicycle path and pedestrian diversions 
during work hours 

• Traffic Management presence to direct 
vehicles, cyclists and pedestrians 

• Medium construction noise. 
 

CitiPower will be working on Kavanagh Street 
between Wednesday 6 and Monday 11 
December. For any questions, email 
MajorProjects@powercor.com.au.  

 
Piling in the intersection 

You will notice piling happening in the 
Sturt/Kavanagh streets intersection. The Arts 
Centre Melbourne Car Park remains open but 
the piling rig will move around the intersection.  

Vehicles should follow signs and instructions 
from traffic managers during construction 
hours, and follow signs and traffic signals after 
hours.  

Vehicles will still be able to access Arts Centre 
Melbourne’s carpark from Kavanagh Street. Exit 
is via Southbank Boulevard only until early next 
year.  

Pedestrians are prohibited from entering the 
intersection at any time. 

Pedestrians can walk to St Kilda Road via the 
footbridge on Level 4 of The Primrose Potter 
Australian Ballet Centre during the building’s 
opening hours.  

The footbridge is currently accessible from 6am 
to 1am Monday to Saturday, and 9am to 11pm 
on Sunday.   

77 Southbank Boulevard 

There will be minimal truck movements off 
Southbank Boulevard as scaffold is delivered to 
site. 

Several trees will be removed within our project 
boundary on Sturt Street throughout December 
to allow for scaffold installation. 

For more information 

You can find out more about the project online at 
development.vic.gov.au/mapt   

If you have any questions about the project, please 
email mapt@development.vic.gov.au.
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Pedestrian access from Kavanagh Street to St Kilda Road and Arts 
Centre Melbourne  

The map below shows the route for pedestrians and vehicles through the Sturt/Kavanagh Street 
intersection. 

 


